
Last fall, the Charter Council began a series of meetings in order to determine whether 

or not the Charter should be renewed.  Based purely on student achievement data and 

measurable outcomes, it became quite clear that the òcharter studentsó were commonly 

outperforming the òhome-grownó students when compared through academic testing.  It is 

well documented and accepted that students are positively influenced by the academic 

achievement levels of their peers and it became quite clear that the performance of the 

charter students was having a positive impact upon students residing within the district.  

 

Following a public hearing, the Board acted to revise and renew the Charter on May 15 

bringing renewed emphasis to Science, Technology, Engineering, and Math (STEM) pro-

grams and fine arts.  The Charter Council and administration are now charged with ex-

panding STEM offerings, refreshing instructional technology, and broadening fine arts 

programs.  Some of the new initiatives already in the works toward this end include:  

 

¶ Updating classroom instructional technology  

¶ Implementing a commercial drone program and robotics  

¶ Offering Drama as a course in the high school  

¶ Developing a robust artist - in-residence program  

 

Even though the numbers allowed entry to the school under the Charter did not change, 

increased local enrollment is resulting in the school operating at above 90% of capacity.  

On Friday of last week, the school conducted the annual random lottery for entry for 

next school year.  Twenty -six students had applied for entry under the lottery and only 

five have been immediately admitted.  The remaining twenty -one are on a waiting list.  As 

of the time of this newsletter, only two elementary grades have no waiting list and room 

for immediate entry: 1st and 6th.  The high school has capacity available in all grades ex-

cept 12th.  
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          Big Spring for FFA  

 

State Convention:  Cove FFA Members traveled to Red-

mond, OR during spring break to participate in the annual State 

FFA Convention. The students were able to watch motivational 

speakers, attend leadership workshops, and learn about careers 

and colleges in a trade show. Our chapter earned an award for 

growing by 10% in the last year. Eight of our Juniors and Senior 

received the highest degree earned at the state level; the Ore-

gon FFA State Degree. To earn a state degree students have to 

participate in 30 or more FFA Activities, completed 25 hours of 

community service, be enrolled in their third year of agricultural 

education courses, give a 6 minute speech, demonstrate 

knowledge of parliamentary law, have earned and invested at 

least $1500, and worked a minimum of 500 hours with their Su-

pervised Agricultural Experience (SAE) projects.  

FFA Banquet and Auction:  The Cove FFA Banquet and 

Auction was held May 5th in the high -school gym. Following a great dinner that Hines Meat Company cooked, we recog-

nized FFA and community members that have made an impact over the year. Bill Ledbetter and Kim Svaty earned their 

Honorary Cove FFA Degrees for aiding with our state convention trip the past two years, while John and Dian Frisch 

were awarded the Cove FFA Distinguished Service Award for their continual and unwavering support of our program. 

Our individual member awards were given to members who made the largest impact on our chapter in the last year. 

Our awards were given to the following members: Discovery Member - Maggie Frisch, Star Greenhand - Riley Lindsey & 

Grady Fite, Super Sophomore - Jace Svaty, Member of the Year - Alisa Fox, Star Member - Maggie Ledbetter & Scot-

tie Loree. Maggie Ledbetter, Scottie Loree, and Bryson Stitzel were awarded scholarships from the Cove FFA Alumni.  

Our silent and oral auction was a huge success - breaking a new record dollar amount earned, grossing over $9,000 be-

tween the FFA Chapter and the Cove FFA Alumni scholarship fund. Continuing on with the night we installed new offic-

ers for the 2018 -2019 and heard the retiring address of our past 2017 -2018 officers. A huge thank you goes out to 

all of the community support for our banquet and auction, we could not have done it without you!  

CDE Days Livestock Judging Contest:    

10 Cove FFA Members traveled to Albany, OR on 

May 7th and 8th to compete in the OSU/LBCC  

Livestock Judging Contest. Our team members 

judged 8 classes of sheep, goats, pigs, and cat-

tle, and gave 3 sets of oral reasons on the ani-

mals that they judged. The Greenhand team took 

5th in the contest -competing against all teams 

statewide. Maggie Frisch won the Greenhand 

contest and took home the honor of being the 

high individual.   The FFA members that attend-

ed the advent were Maggie Frisch, Grady Fite, 

Riley Lindsey, Rylie Overton, Kate Cole, Jonathan 

McDonald, Hayden Wiggins, and Clancy Short.   

~ Mr. Kelly  

Fifth High Greenhand Team. (Left to Right) Riley Lindsey, Kate 

Cole, Maggie Frisch, Jonathan McDonald, Haiden Wiggins  

State Degree Recipients - Bryson Stitzel, Wacey 

Fite, Collin Ruth, Maggie Ledbetter, Tia 

Swalberg, Allie Best, Alisa Fox, Scottie Loree  
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           2nd Grade: Living Wax Museum                         Levi as JFK and Clara as Amelia Earhart  

 Elementary Classroom News  

                           Mrs. Williamsõ 2nd Grade 
Second grade students finished the year studying historical figures and sharing their knowledge with their families 

and elementary school friends during a Living Wax Museum. They were also busy studying volcanoes and lava, improv-

ing reading comprehension and working on adding and subtracting 3 digit numbers. It has been a busy quarter! Every 

second grader is looking forward to summer and a much needed rest before heading to 3rd grade. Congratulations 

kiddos! ~ Mrs. Williams  

Mr. Gustavsonõs 6th Grade Goes 
Outdoors  

I am proud of the way the 6th grade is finishing up the 

school year.  There are lots of things these youngsters 

are doing well. We are writing Choose Your Own Adven-

ture stories and the kids are really going for it. Many of 

these young writers will be ready to submit stories 

(with well over 1500 words) that are filled with rich 

detail, strong vocabulary and fantastic figurative lan-

guage.  If you know a 6th grader, ask to read their 

work. Students have also handled the testing season 

with strength and poise. They showed up ready to work 

and stayed focused. This class knows how to work hard. 

My hat is off to them. Have a great summer kids, you 

have earned it!  ~ Mr. Gustavson  

Mrs. Tucker: 5th Grade  
As the year comes to an end 5th graders are enjoying re-

flecting on all that they have accomplished this year. They 

ended the year strong completing state testing in four 

subject areas. One of the science activities that they par-

ticipated in was creating a giant bar graph representing 

the amount of salt water on the planet compared to the 

amount of drinkable water on the planet. The sticky notes 

representing units of salt water stretched from floor to 

ceiling while there was only one sticky note for drinkable 

water! Students also wrapped up their 30 Book Challenge. 

Many of them earned bragging rights for reading over 20 

chapter books this school year! I look forward to watching 

this class continue to grow as they advance through their 

school years.~ Mrs. Tucker  

Mrs. Frankõs 4th Grade 
Following a study of the Native 

Americans of Oregon and Oregon 

Trail, Cove 4th -grade students 

visited Tamastlikt Cultural Insti-

tute.   Students enjoyed touring 

the museum and viewing the many 

interesting exhibits.   They espe-

cially liked the tule lodge and Coy-

ote Theater.   ~ Mrs. Frank  


